## **Precautionary Water Notice**

Please note: The Mexia Water System's Well will be shut down on January 18, 2022, due to work being performed on the System's well. A new pump is being installed. This work carries potential contamination or other organisms that could enter the distribution system should the system drop below 20 psi

A Notice to Conserve Water will be issued on January 18, 2022. During this timeframe, our well will be turned off and all water will come from the 250,000-gallon water tank that will service all members of the Mexia Water System. We are asking all Mexia Water System Customers to be conscientious and please conserve water during this time.

On January 19, 2022, a Boil Water Notice will be issued and will stay in effect until notified otherwise by ADEM. During a Boil Water Notice, it is important to note that water for consumption must be brought to a rolling boil for 3 minutes, then let to cool before drinking. Showering for adults, washing clothes, and flushing toilets are permissible during this time.

The precautionary warning will be lifted when we receive satisfactory bacteriological testing results and you will be notified via radio, newspaper, website, Facebook posting, and posting at local businesses- including Mexia Post Office, Community Mart, and Broughton's Store.

This notice is being sent to you by

Toni DeWitt Ward Mexia Water System, Inc (251) 743-2332